
PUBLIC HEARING OF THE VILLAGE OF PORT HENRY 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

 

LOCATION:  MUNICIPAL BUILDING, 4303 MAIN STREET 

  PORT HENRY, NY 12974 

 

DATE: MARCH 20, 2015 

 

TIME: 10:00 AM 

 

PRESENT: Mayor Guerin, Trustees Brassard, McDonald and McDonough and Chief 

Water and Wastewater Operator; Carl (Chip) Perry. 

 

ABSENT: Trustee Rich. 

 

ATTENDANCE: None. 

 

Mayor Guerin called the Public hearing to order at 10:00 am, followed by the salute to 

the flag. 

 

Mayor Guerin read the Public Notice aloud as follows: 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Village of Port Henry was awarded a Community 

Development Block Grant (CDBG) administered by the New York State Office for Community 

Renewal (OCR), for the Program Year 2014, as part of the Community Renewal Fund offered by 

the North Country Regional Economic Development Council (NCREDC).  The CDBG program 

provides funding assistance for certain Economic Development, Public Facilities, and Housing 

Activities. The Village is notifying Elizabeth Street and area residents that they have a chance to 

comment on the currently funded sidewalk and storm water infrastructure installation, to be 

constructed this summer. The public hearing will provide an opportunity for attendees to ask 

questions and make comments regarding the proposed project. Written questions or comments are 

welcome and can be directed to the Village Mayor, Ernest Guerin at the address and phone 

number provided at the end of this Notice. The Public Hearing will be held on Friday, March 20, 

2015 at the Village Hall, located at 4303 Main Street, Port Henry NY 12974 at 10:00 AM. 

The Village Hall is an accessible facility; other accommodations for persons with disabilities may 

be made upon advance notice. Written questions or comments may be sent to: 

 

Ernest Guerin, Village Mayor 

Village of Port Henry 

4303 Main Street 

Port Henry, NY 12974 

Phone: 518-546-9933 

 

 There were no written questions or comments received. 

 

Chip Perry asked when the project would be put out for bid and Mayor Guerin indicated 

in a couple of weeks as the project bid will need to be awarded by the second week in 

May. 

 

Mayor Guerin indicated that after this project bid is awarded, the Village will begin the 

application for grant funding for Rice Street; to replace antiquated water and sewer lines. 

 

There were no comments from the public, as no one from the public attended the hearing.  

 

A motion was made by Trustee Brassard, seconded by Trustee McDonald, to adjourn the 

Public Hearing at 10:10 am.  Yes; Mayor Guerin, Trustees Brassard, McDonald and 

McDonough.  No; none.  Absent; Trustee Rich, motion carried. 

 

ADJOURNED 

 

      ____________________________________ 

      Denise C. Daly, Village Clerk  


